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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 
 On July 23, 2003, an Application was filed by Qwest 
Corporation (Qwest) of Denver, Colorado, seeking approval of a 
negotiated interconnection agreement and negotiated Amendment 
Number One to the Agreement for Directory Assistance List 
Information with LSSi Corp. (LSSi) of Lumberton, New Jersey. 
Notice of the application was published in The Daily Record, 
Omaha, Nebraska, on July 28, 2003.  No protests were filed; 
therefore, this application is processed pursuant to the 
Commission’s Rule of Modified Procedure. 

 
O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 

 
 Upon concerns raised regarding Qwest’s decision not to file 
contractual agreements with companies that it believes do not 
fall within the filing requirements of Section 252 of the 
Telecommunications Act of 1996, (The Act) Qwest agreed to file 
such agreements.  It is Qwest’s intention to file such agree-
ments out of an abundance of caution to make certain that there 
are no questions regarding compliance with any filing obli-
gations. 
 

In the current application, Qwest seeks approval of a 
Directory Assistance List Information agreement with LSSi.  The 
underlying agreement provides LSSi with (1) end user name, (2) 
end user address, and (3) end user published or non-listed 
telephone number, or an indication of non-published status.  The 
Amendment would amend the underlying agreement on the permitted 
and restricted uses of DA List information, such that LSSi can 
use the information for the purposes of directory assistance 
services and directory publishing. 
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Section 252(e) of the Act requires this Commission to 

review negotiated interconnection agreements to ensure they 
comply with Sections 251 and 252(d) of the Act, as well as all 
applicable state laws.  Using those standards, the agreement and 
amendment filed July 23, 2003, should be approved. 

 
 

O R D E R 
 

 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service Com-
mission that the negotiated agreement and amendment between 
Qwest Corporation and LSSi Corp. be and is hereby approved. 
 

MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 16th day of 
September, 2003. 
 
      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chair 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Executive Director 
 


